
The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff

March 24, 2015
STATE OF ALABAMA

CHEROKEE COUNTY

The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff met for their regular business meeting Tuesday, March 24, 2015 at 4:00 p.m. in the Utility Board room located at 4971 AL Hwy 68, Cedar Bluff Alabama. Chairman Ken Blair called the meeting to order at 4:00
p.m.

Roll Call:

Ken Blair
     
Present

            Mike Howard

Absent
Norman Burton          
Present


Linda Pickelsimer
Present

Cindy Early            
Absent
The February 17, 2015 minutes were presented for approval. After some discussion and assuring there were no changes to be made, a motion was made by Norman Burton to approve the minutes as presented. The motion was seconded by Linda Pickelsimer.
Motion Carried (3-0) 

AYE: Blair, Pickelsimer, Burton
NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: Howard, Early 
Treasurer Linda Pickelsimer presented the January and February financials for approval. Mrs. Pickelsimer stated there was a loss in the water department in January of $-9,612.62 and a loss in the sewer department of $-10,049.21.  The reason for the loss is two payments were made to Northeast Alabama water for the month and unexpected accounting and legal fees. The YTD profit for water is $16,918.14 and a loss in sewer for the year of $-3,519.47. For February the water department had a monthly gain of $6,663.58 and a YTD gain of $23,581.72. The sewer  had a loss of $-2,131.88 for the month and a YTD loss of $-5,651.35. Mrs. Pickelsimer told the board part of this was due to an unexpected bill from L.A.D.D. Inc. for $6,721.00 for their services. Mrs. Pickelsimer said the January and February financials were in order. After some discussion, Chairman Ken Blair made a motion to approve the financials as presented. Norman Blair seconded the motion.

Motion Carried (3-0) 

AYE: Blair, Pickelsimer, Burton

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: Howard, Early 
Chairman Ken Blair then informed the board that there were no bids submitted on the office trailer or the furniture. He then presented the board with bids submitted for the construction of a shop to be built at the Lagoon.
There were three bids as follows:
Benefield and Sons in the amount of $149,700.00
Greer Builders in the amount of $143,221.00

McKinney Construction in the amount of $190,754.00

After some discussion, about site prep being done in house, additional cost and other matters, a motion was made by Ken Blair and seconded by Norman Burton to accept the low bid presented by Greer Builders in the amount of $143,221.00.

Motion Carried (3-0) 

AYE: Blair, Pickelsimer, Burton

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: Howard, Early 
Chairman Blair then presented the board with an offer from the Town of Cedar Bluff for the purchase of a piece of property owned by the board and located on the corner of Spring St and Main St in Cedar Bluff. The town offered the board $7,500.00 for the piece of property. After some discussion, Treasurer Linda Pickelsimer made a motion to table the sale of the property until the full board was present. The motion was seconded by Ken Blair.

Motion Carried (3-0) 

AYE: Blair, Pickelsimer, Burton

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: Howard, Early 
Manager Jeff Harrell presented the board with a monthly work log. There were 74 work orders completed during the month of February. They included 4 water leaks, 1 sewer leak, 3 water meter replacements/repairs, and 66 miscellaneous. The board asked about the 41.4% water loss for the month. Manager Harrell told the board that an altitude valve on the water tank had gotten stuck open and over 100,000 gallons of water had leaked out. It had been repaired. There was also discussion on the site work preparation for the shop and the replacement of the pump station on AL Hwy 68.
There was no unfinished business.

In new business, Chairman Ken Blair commented on the fence around the Lagoon property located on Boundary Ave. He stated that there was only fencing on two sides of the property and expressed concerns about someone getting into the Lagoon ponds or the surrounding area and getting injured or worse. After some discussion, a motion was made by Linda Pickelsimer and seconded by Norman Burton authorizing Manager Jeff Harrell to get quotes on the repair and additions for fencing around the ponds and for Office Manager Marie Kelly to contact the board insurance company AMIC about any fence requirements. 
Motion Carried (3-0) 

AYE: Blair, Pickelsimer, Burton

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: Howard, Early 
After assuring there was no further business, Chairman Blair adjourned the meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 4:31 p.m.
APPROVED April 28, 2015: 

________________________________________________

KEN BLAIR, CHAIRMAN

________________________________________________

MARIE KELLY, SECRETARY
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